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Dear Ocean Palms Families,        

 On behalf of the entire school staff, I would like to welcome you and your children to the 2020-2021 school 
year.  As we enter a new year of learning and growing together, we are enthusiastic about continuing the stand-
ard of excellence that has been established at Ocean Palms. Ocean Palms is a school where every child’s aca-
demic, social, and emotional growth are priorities, each and every day.  Building relationships, cultivating stu-
dent leaders, and offering curriculum to meet the needs of each student form the foundation of our school’s mis-
sion and vision.  We currently have 668 students enrolled and our numbers are growing daily with 25% of our 
student population committed to nine weeks of distance learning.  Distance learning will mirror the instruction of 
brick and mortar so students are academically prepared to transition back to brick and mortar when the time 
comes.  To learn more about the expectations for distance learning please visit the district https://
www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/online-learning/ .                                                                                                                   
 The summer has brought new families, new employees, and improvements to our facility, along with months 
of careful planning and preparation. I am extremely grateful to the dedicated staff, parents, PTO and community 
partners who have already invested time, effort, and expertise to set the stage for what will surely prove to be a 
successful school year.  Ocean Palms Elementary is committed to providing an enriching, rigorous, and equita-
ble learning environment for our students.  Over the next year, with the generous support of our PTO and our 
business partners we will begin to increase and enhance the technology infrastructure.  This will be a phased 
project that will mirror the St. Johns County model for integrating technology equipment into the classroom.  As 
we strive to create sustainable learning environments where technology devices are utilized as a tool for in-
struction, professional development for our teachers will also be a priority.                                                          
 We are excited to announce the grand opening of our new playground, The Otter Park!  The playground has 
been installed and is ready for students. We are especially grateful to have been able to complete this project 
during a pandemic.  A ribbon cutting ceremony will be scheduled in the near future.  Thank you again to every-
one who supported our fundraising efforts.  This project would not have been possible without  the determina-
tion and dedication of many individuals!  A special thank you to third grader, Landon Hunter, who delivered a 
proposal to his family to make a very generous donation through their family fund. Thank you Stacy Rendzio 
and Jennifer Werba for the countless hours they dedicated to organizing this project.  Thank you to our busi-

ness sponsors who helped us complete the playground and bring this project to fruition.                

Ocean Palms Otter Park Sponsors:  

"Flagship Sponsor"                                                          

Flagler Hospital                         

St. Augustine  

"Otter Float Sponsor"                

JT Townsend Foundation 

Brown & Brown Insurance,  

John Merrill Homes,                        

Memorial Hospital &                        

AR Homes by Arthur Rutenberg 

The Kneeland Hunter 

Family Fund,                       

Training For Warriors  

Ponte Vedra Beach,  
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 The first day of school is Monday, August 31 for all 1st through 5th graders.  School hours will 
remain the same.  Supervision at parent drop off and buses begins at 8:05.  Please do not release 
your child in the car line until there are adults present to receive them.  The school day begins at 8:25 
a.m. and ends at 2:45 p.m.  Remember, every Wednesday is early release at 1:45 and PreK dis-
missal begins at 2:30 daily and at 1:30 on Wednesdays.                                                                 
 Please visit our webpage and review our Parent Handbook for more details regarding OPE policies 
and procedures https://www-ope.stjohns.k12.fl.us/.  If your child needs to arrive prior to 8:05 a.m. they 
may participate in our early morning care provided through our extended day program.  If your child is 
a bus rider, you can access your child’s bus route through our Home Access Center (HAC).                             
 We want to remind kindergarten parents that the first day for all kindergarten students is Friday, 
September 4.  We will implement a flexible first week schedule for kindergarten, as approved by the 
School Board.  Every kindergarten student was assigned a staggered start day.  Parents of brick and 
mortar Kindergarten students should arrive between (8:45-9:00) on their designated staggered start 
day.  Kindergarten parents, we ask that you park in our visitor parking lot and walk your child to our 
main entrance area where your child’s teacher will be waiting for you.  At 9:00 a.m. kindergarten 
teachers will escort students to their classrooms to start their day.                                                                                                                             
 On the first day of school, we are asking all car riders to use their old car tag or to post a sign on 
their dashboard with their child’s full name and grade level to assist with our dismissal process.  Par-

ents who do not have signage or old car tags will be asked to stay in the car line until 
they reach the ID check point at the front of the line.  On the first day of school, all 
brick and mortar students will come home with a blue communication folder containing 
this year’s car tag.  Car tags are required and must be displayed during Parent 
Pick-up (PPU). Please hang or place the tag where it can be easily seen from a dis-
tance. We ask that you print the grade level (of the youngest student if siblings) at the 
top and the student name(s) underneath.  Older siblings will wait with younger siblings 
in the younger sibling’s grade level area during dismissal. For safety, students may 
only enter the car on the passenger side of the vehicle.                                                      

 We encourage parents to join PTO and to follow us on Instagram and FaceBook.  Check out PTO’s 
webpage for more details https://www.opepto.com/.  If you are interested in 
joining our School Advisory Council (SAC) please contact the main office at 
547-3760 for more information.  Special Thank you to our PTO for provid-
ing our teachers with gift cards and our staff with Otter masks.  We also 
want to thank Trasca & Co. Eatery for providing our staff with a delicious 
breakfast this week.  Thank you in advance for supporting our students, our 
staff, and our school.  It is a true honor to partner with you as leaders and 
learners at this amazing school. 

Sincerely,                                                                                                                                                            
Mrs. Tiffany Cantwell                                                                                                                                             
Principal 

https://www-ope.stjohns.k12.fl.us/












Ocean Palms Elementary School was presented 
at the May 12th SJCSD Board Meeting with the 
Family and Community Involvement Award in 
the Elementary School Category for the 2019-
2020 school at the District Level.  But the good 
news does not stop there! 

On August 4th, Superintendent Tim Forson                   
announced the State of Florida’s Region 2 Family 
and Community Involvement Award winner in 

this category as Ocean Palms.  This is the highest Award presented 
by the State Department of Education.  These annual Awards high-
light exemplary school programs and practices that meaningfully 
engage families and the community to enhance student success.  
Winning programs serve to highlight and promote innovative school 
practices that increase and sustain family and community involve-
ment.   

The Award recognizes Be The Change, an environmental partnership 
between Ocean Palms Elementary School and Beaches Go Green, 
a nonprofit led by former Ocean Palms' parent 
Anne Marie Moquin.  Beaches Go Green aims 
to create awareness and education around 
the detrimental impact of single-use plastic 
waste and how it impacts our planet.  Anne 
Marie is a local champion who has worked 
tirelessly putting together a team of parents, 
students, schools, businesses, corporations 
and public employees who live and work at 
the beach and care about our oceans. 

The Beaches Go Green Ponte Vedra High School club provided STEM 
education to our fifth grade students focused on natural science, 
along with mentoring, environmental guidance and school-wide 
signage.  Beaches Go Green also provided reusable stainless steel 
water bottles for all our fifth grade students, their teachers, resource 
teachers and front office staff to put the Refuse, Reduce and Reuse 
lesson into practice.  All materials supplied by Beaches Go Green 
were at no cost to Ocean Palms.  Beaches Go Green high school 
volunteers taught fifth grade students, through presentations and 
workshops, how to educate our community on taking small steps to 
reduce single-use plastics.  These Ocean Palms students then led our 
school-wide Be The Change project with a focus on practicing the 
4Rs: refuse, reduce, reuse and recycle. 

 



What makes Beaches Go Green’s 
environmental education so suc-
cessful with our elementary stu-
dents is the non-lecture format, en-
gaging students of different ages 
and their contagious resolve to in-
spire our community.  This persis-
tence and creativity has initiated 
long lasting changes.  Students en-
joy the hands on education pro-
vided through Beaches Go Green, 
as well as arts and crafts projects 
made from repurposed materials. 

Ocean Palms most prolific com-
munity educational project was 
a collaborative building of the 
8’ tall light-up Otter art installation 
made from collected egg cartons, 
leftover construction materials and 
hurricane sandbags.  This creation 
was hosted in the Beaches Go Green Octopus Garden at Deck the 
Chairs 2019 from Thanksgiving through New Years.  Our Ambassador 
Students were inspired to change their annual service projects to incor-
porate recycled or repurposed materials, including their Thank You Pro-
ject for almost 100 local First Responders, and projects for a local nurs-
ing home, pet shelter, etc. 

Be The Change continues this school year.  A formal Beaches Go Green 
Be The Change Club will be included for our fifth grade Student Ambas-
sadors, with virtual presentations, workshops and education provided 
through Beaches Go Green high school volunteers.  This education al-

lows our Ambassadors 
a continued opportuni-
ty to change our local 
culture by promoting 
the 4Rs to our school, 
families and community 
through service pro-
jects, fun arts, crafts 
and education. 









 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



















 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




